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Renovations Well Underway 
 

 
 
 
 
 
paint and clean the building again to have ready for meetings of both 
organizations the third week in February.  A heroic effort was made 
during the final week to clear the hall of everything so floors could be 
mopped and waxed.  The day of the BWC meeting, Troy Bowden, Al 
and I were in the building to meet the cable people installing the 
WIFI.  We have gone far beyond any of their expectations we were 
there to see how impressed the Woman’s Club members were with 
all of our hard work. 
 

I need two teams of  2-4 people to help with clean up before and 
after rentals.  Renters must clean kitchen and dump trash, but we 
need to check for damage, clean kitchen and bathroom floors, 
sweep foyer and hall, clean tables and put tables and chairs back in 
order.  Please email me if you can help with this.   
 

If someone rents the building at full price and was referred by a 
member, our member will get a $25 gift card of their choice after the 
rental is complete.  In addition to weekends, I hope to find 
businesses or clubs that are looking for a place for meetings, 
luncheons, retirement parties, etc. during the week.   
 

A baby shower on April 9 is our first outside rental and a wedding 
reception is booked for July.  3 MCL member and 1 BWC member 
rentals have booked parties.  The member rental rates are $200 with 
a $50 deposit to hold the date.  The deposit will be refunded if the 
member does the entire cleanup we would normally or they can 
choose to have us clean up.    

Mary Broussard 
 

WE ARE BLESSED with great 
volunteers and generous donors.  
Thanks to the persistence of Bob 
Ross, by our next meeting there will 
be beautiful floors in the building 
that US Floors has donated.  As 
you all know, Bob found the building 
and helped guide us through the 
entire process of acquiring it.  He is 
always looking for - or donating – 
items that will enhance the building 
for our use and increase its rental 
potential. Over a six week period, 
28 members performed more than 
900 hours of service to clean, prep, 

 

“Scrounger Emeritus” Bob 
Ross proudly displays 
donated  flooring. 
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The Commandant’s Corner
WOW… WHAT A MONTH!  The good news 
just keeps on coming.   
   The light pole in front of the building has 
been removed and the two new parking lot 
lights are mounted and working.  Much better 
lighting on the lots.  Eventually, we hope to 
erect a flag pole in front of the building.  
   The flooring donated by US Floors 
Company is in and preparations are being 
made for installation.  3000 Sq. ft. were 
donated and…get this…. THEY ALSO 
COVERED THE FREIGHT COST!!  
   To top it off… The ladies of Buechel 
Women’s Club are so thrilled with the 

transformation of the building, they chipped in 
a generous $2,247.00.  
   Building showings and rentals are being put 
into the books.   
 
In all this excitement, we must be careful to 
not forget our true mission,             Marines 
helping Marines and the     community.  As 
exciting as it is, this building is a means to an 
end.  Let’s remember it is a tool, not the goal.  
A really big THANK YOU to all who have 
contributed some blood, a lot of sweat and 
maybe a tear.

 

-- MARCH UPCOMING EVENTS -- 
ROVING MESS: 8 March 2016 at 1100 10430 Shelbyville Rd. #7 
    Please RSVP to Bob LeBlond 502-239-9946 or Email rleblond@aol.com 

BOARD MEETING:  9 March 1830 hrs (Wednesday) Marine House 
GENERAL MEETING:   21 March 1900 hrs (Monday) Marine House 
 

GOOD TO KNOW…………! 
RIFLE RAFFLE … The 2016 fundraiser will be an M-1 Garand Rifle raffle.  Sales will start as soon 
as tickets are printed.  Senior Vice Commandant C J Wychulis will be coordinating the effort. Only 
1000 tickets will be sold and the drawing will be held at the Birthday Party in November. 
MEMBER RECRUITMENT INCENTIVE… In addition to the National Marine Corp League’s 
incentive, Det. # 729 offers a new model 1911 .45 cal. ACP pistol to the member recruiting the 
most new members by year end June 30,2017 .  To qualify, you must recruit at least 5 new 
members. In case of a tie, a random drawing will decide the winner 
QUATERLY STATE MEETING IN LOUISVILLE… We are host for the July 15-16 Quarterly State 
meeting.  The expanded time will offer the opportunity to hold trading for Detachment elected and 
appointed officers.  It will offer an opportunity to show off our new home.  Please step up when 
asked to help.  Past Commandants Bob Cross and Al Broussard will lead this event. 
VETERANS TOWN HALL MEETING…. They are from 5-7 pm at Robley Rex Center. The dates 
for the 2016 Veterans Town Hall meetings have been scheduled for the 4th Tuesday of the last 
month in each quarter (March 22, June 28, September 27, and December 27)  

mailto:rleblond@aol.com


Page  3  of  11  Pages 

From the Chaplin’s Desk 
Chaplin Richard Schmidt 
 

Facing the Reality of Fear 

Nobody likes to feel fear because it is an 

uncomfortable emotion.  It is however a useful 

emotion to have because it draws your 

attention to a threat that would potentially 

harm you.  It is simply a survival mechanism.  

There are volumes of books written on the 

subject and many self-help books on coping 

with fear.  Fear is an automatic reaction of 

dread as we are confronted with life 

threatening situations of which we have no 

control.  

 

It is in those moments of alarm and 

helplessness that many of us call out to God.  

Interestingly, fear is the most commonly 

referenced subject in the Bible.   In Mark 5:23, 

36,  a man named Jarius pleads with Jesus. 

“ My daughter is dying.  Please come and put 

your hands on her so that she will be healed and 

live”.  Before Jesus can get there however it is 

reported that the daughter has died.  Ignoring 

what has been said, Jesus tells Jarius “ Don’t 

be afraid ; just believe”.   Jesus goes on to heal 

the little girl.   

 

Jarius’s crisis made him feel confused, afraid 

and without hope.  In the midst of his crisis 

Jesus urges Jarius not to be afraid, to just 

believe.   The next time you feel hopeless and 

afraid, turn to Jesus in prayer.  

He is the source of all hope and promise.  

Hebrews 13:6  “The Lord is my helper, I will not 

be afraid” 

Richard Schmidt  

Chaplain, Marine Corps League 
 

MESS CALL ~ CHILI SERVED HOT! 
Listen up Marines!   You need to come to the March meeting HUNGRY!   The 
Ladies Auxiliary is going to prepare a chili supper for anyone interested in 
supporting them.  Cost is $5.00 per person and includes chili, drink, crackers.  
Serving will start at 6:00 and last until 6:45.  The Auxiliary is great help to the 
League, we need to support their fundraising effort. 
 

UPCOMING PROGRAMS 
The idea of having interesting 
speakers at our meeting comes up 
frequently.  Most of us would prefer to 
hear something more interesting then 
committees reports.  If there is 
something important, we can discuss it 
and get it out of the way.   Two very 
interesting programs are on deck for 
March and April.   
MARCH PROGRAM:  Mr. Don Helton, 
Executive Director of the Kentucky 
Veterans Memorial Project will be our 
speaker.  The Park, located in 
Crestwood, is designed to recognize 

the important role of the Veteran in our 
society.  Its target audience is 
American youth. 
APRIL PROGRAM:   Our speaker will 
be Stephen J. Tirone, a Marine Corps 
veteran and retired professor of art at 
Morehead State University, Morehead, 
Kentucky, who sculpted and cast the 
statue "We Will Hold".  It depict then 
Captain Barber exhorting his Marines 
to hold a vital frozen mountain pass at 
the Chosin Reservoir in North Korea, 
thereby enabling entrapped elements 
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of the 1st Marine Division to breakout in their march to the sea.  

WILLIAMS HONORED BY NAVY DEPARTMENT 
 

Many members of our Detachment have had the great honor and privilege to meeting and 
talk to Medal of Honor recipient and League Member Woody Williams.  His grandson is a 
college administrator at Sullivan College.  Having met him twice, I found him to be a very 
cordial unassuming “guy next door” kind of person. 
More than 70 years after he stormed the beaches at Iwo Jima, Herschel “Woody” Williams 
had an expeditionary support base (T-ESB-4) named after him by Navy Secretary Ray 
Mabus.  Secretary Mabus said, “I am honored to officially name T-ESB-4 the ‘USNS 
Herschel ‘Woody’ Williams’ in honor of a true Marine. While naval vessels have often been 
named after Marine heroes of previous conflicts, naming one for a living individual is 
exceedingly rare.”  Williams is the last living recipient of the Medal of Honor from Iwo Jima, 
a battle that is preeminent in the hallowed legacy of the Marine Corps.  

According to Mabus, the expeditionary support bases are the “ultimate mission platforms. 
They can do anything. They support everything from special ops and low-intensity conflicts 
to full-blown assaults. They get Marine equipment to where Marines need it. “T-ESB-4 will 
be part of our fleet for decades. People not yet born will serve aboard T-ESB-4, and 
there’s good chance that for a lot of people around the world, that these will be the only 
Americans they ever see or meet. They’ll get to learn the story of ‘Woody’ Williams, what 
he did, and the character that he displayed not only on that day, but for his entire life.” 

The Navy is expected to put the ship into duty in 2018. According to a press release from 
Mabus’ office, the 784-foot-long vessel will have a 52,000-square-foot flight deck, fuel and 
equipment storage, repair spaces, magazines and mission-planning spaces. It will 
accommodate up to 250 personnel and support multiple missions, such as air mine 
counter measures, counter-piracy operations, maritime security operations, humanitarian 
aid and disaster-relief missions, and crisis response operations. The vessel will be capable 
of supporting various helicopters as well. 
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Woody is “walking in high cotton”!  His “sister ship” is the USNS Lewis B.”Chesty” Puller! 
Note: Original article appeared in The Charleston Gazette-Mail 

Auxilary News 
 

Hello Ladies 
These few warmer days we are having makes us think of Spring, can it be far away? 
I want to thank Lois Fox for the Christmas figurines on the tables at the MCL Dinner in 
December, 
her gift of these made that possible. 
The Ladies Auxiliary will be serving a bowl of Chili, crackers and a soft drink for $5.00 at 
the next general meeting in March 2016, starting at 6:00 -6:45 pm.   

Birthdays   March 2016 
Mary Rose Bezoenik                           10 
Teresa Young                                       21 

 Be safe out there,

Sincerely, 
Peggy  J. Landis  502-819-0123 (peggylandis@att.net) 
 
 

 

 

BIRTHDAYS FOR MARCH 2016 
 

Apple Charles    3  Mangold George  12 Turner Charles  20 
Bertrand Earl    3  Rose Leo   12 Ennis Jerome  20 
Hawkins Donald   4  Hilton Steven   13 Sparks James  22 
Quinlan  Scott    4  Horne Andrew   15 Marasa Nicholas 24 
Nowak William    6  Maloney Michael 16 Colston Danny  26 
Ratterman Emmett 6  Valentine Christopher  16 Stewart Dennis  26 
Baron Al    8  Sechrist Rick  17 Wright Gregory  28 
Brown Chuck    9  Shaughnessy John 17 Hankins Steve  28 
Byrd Jacques    9  Rosenthal Bernard 18 Herrick Brian  29 
Glass Anthony  10  Cross Robert  20 Schulz Thomas  30 

 

 

RENEWALS 
FEBRUARY MARCH APRIL DROP FOR INACTIVITY 

Alvey, Ray  
Schaad, 
Marcus  
Snyder, Ron 
 

Evans, Cletis 
 
 
 
 
 

Bailey, Joe  
Colston, Danny 
Dorsett, Stephen 
Gatz, Robert L.  
Hall, Steven 
Hanksins, Steven 
 

O’Leary, Patrick 
Schweitzer, William 
Sechrist, Rick 
Sullivan,  Tom  
Taylor, Jr. Thomas 
Wyatt, Roy 

Quilan, Scott 
Hupp, Harry 

Cease, Phillip 
Valentine, Chris 

 

file:///E:/Bob/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.IE5/E9IEDDJK/peggylandis@att.net
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KENTUCKIANA DET. #729 
MARINE CORPS LEAGUE 

MINUTES OF GENERAL MEETING  
15 FEBRUARY 2016 

 

The meeting was called to order by Senior Vice-Commandant C. J. Wychulis in the 
absence of the Commandant who was under the weather at 1910 hours in the usual 
manner.  All other officers were present or accounted for.   
 
There were 3 applicants for New Membership, 1 transfer from Stonewall 
Detachment in Virginia, and 2 guests.  Applicants for membership were Marvin 
(Pat) Peers,  Walter J. Kiefer Jr. and Phillip L. Wells.  Transfer was Chuck 
“Gunz” Gundlach.  Our two guests were Phoebe Riner (Capt USMCR) prospective 
member for next month, and Jack Pike former member of our Detachment and the 
Perry Braden Detachment in Elizabethtown.    
 

        

       Pat Peers       Philip"Chic"Wells  Chuck Gundlach   Walter J. Kiefer Jr   
 
Minutes: Minutes were published in the February Newsletter, there were no corrections to the minutes and minutes 

were officially filed as published.   

 

Paymaster Report:  Bob Cross gave an accounting of the General Fund, Building Fund, and Gaming accounts.   

Motion was made by Mary Broussard to accept the report to file for audit.  Motion passed. Report passed and filed for 

annual audit. 

 

REPORT OF OFFICERS 

 

COMMANDANT’S REPORT -   Commandant Excused due to medical issues. 

 

SENIOR VICE COMMANDANT:   No report 

 

JUNIOR VICE COMMADANT :   
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1.  Jerry McCandless announced the kickoff of a Membership incentive program with the prize of a .45 ACP pistol to 

recognize the most prolific recruiter who recruits 5 or more members prior to 30 June 2017.   

 

2.  He also discussed the formation for a “Fire Team” concept to be a support/mentor system for newly joined 

members.  He asked members to consider being a team leader in this initiative. 

 

3.  Finally, Jerry announced that the M-1 Rifle Raffle will be printing our 1000 tickets.  Cost to be $10.00 per ticket.  

Objective is to sell out these tickets prior to the Marine Corps Birthday.  Tickets to be issued for sale next meeting if 

possible. 

  

JUDGE ADVOCATE:  Bob LeBlond indicated that he had no report for the Judge Advocate.   He also announced 

that the Roving Mess will be held at Rooster’s located at 10430 Shelbyville Road #7, Louisville, KY 40223 on 8 

March 2016 at 11:00 AM.  26 members attended last month at the Hungry Pelican.   

 

ADJUTANT:  Allen Broussard passed out ballots for Marine of the Year for the Department and Division.  Sgt at 

Arms tallied the results and the following members were selected to be nominated from the Detachment.    Mary 

Broussard was selected to be the rnominee for Department Marine of the Year and Bob Cross for the Central Division 

Marine of the Year.  Al Broussard will prepare the nominations packets for Commandant’s Signature.  

 

CHAPLAIN:   Richard Schmidt gave health and welfare reports on Tom Varley and all members of the Detachment 

who were in distress to include Jimmy Trusty, Chuck Smith, and Chuck Brown. He encouraged the members to look 

in on our shut-ins and notifying him of health and welfare of other members.  

 

COMPTROLLER:  Bob Ross had no Comptroller Report but gave an update on the progress of the flooring for the 

BWC/MCL facility.  He was fairly certain that the request to have the flooring donated would be approved.     

 

WEB SERGEANT:  Troy Bowden had no report but indicated that the facility would be hooked up to provide Wifi 

to the facility next week.   He noted that he is also the Web Sergeant for both the Department of Kentucky and the 

Bluegrass Detachment as well as our own.  Job well done Marine!    

 

REPORT OF STANDING COMMITTEES 

 

There was no reports for Toys for Tots and the Service Officer. 

 

NOMINATING COMMITTEE:   Richard Schmidt gave a brief report indicating that all positions except the Senior 

Vice have nominees.   He also indicated that the Current Commandant, Junior Vice, and Judge Advocate will run for 

second terms.  He also noted that perhaps some members might consider “shadowing” for a year to see what the 

positions entail.  He also reminded all that ALL positions can be contested and nominations will also be accepted 

from the floor on the election day. 

 

BUILDING COMMITTEE:   Mary Broussard gave a glowing report on the progress of the renovation of the 

BWC/MCL Building.  25 members donated their time and talent totaling over 900 hours to get the building up to 

speed.  The results as we could all observe was stunning.  She also reported that we have four scheduled rentals on the 

books and looking for more.  There have been plenty of calls for bookings.  She would like to have fire teams to clean 

and straighten out the building after parties.     

 

There was no NEW BUSINESS NOR OLD BUSINESS. 

 

GOOD OF THE LEAGUE: 

 

1.  We welcomed back WW II Veteran Morris Futrell to our meeting.  He is in a Senior Facility and looked well. 

 

2.  Otis Fox discussed the Pistol Team situation.  Price increase at the facilities has significantly increased causing the 

Detachment to have to look into alternative methods to make it easier for all to participate. 
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3.  Jack Pike offered to donate 200 Targets to the Pistol Team. 

 

4.  Hank LaDouceur was announced as the winner of the WMA Cammy Blanket. 

 

50/50 drawing was won by Ron Knight earning $57.00 for the Detachment and $57.00 for himself.  He donated 

his portion of the drawing back to the Detachment.    

 

Meeting was adjourned at 20:30. 

 

 

 

Pistol Team Organizational Update for 2016 
Otis Fox 
 
Fellowship, marksmanship, and friendly competition! If I ended this report right now 

with just these things, it would be a great indicator of where we are going and what we 

intend to do! But I will give you a little more insight on how we intend to get there. 

Marines always come through in spite of tight resources, and so will the Pistol Team. 

 

Ranges and Changes. We have been forced out of our traditional place to shoot, which 

is currently named Louisville Armory, located on Kiln Court off Champions Trace. 

Individual members can certainly retain their ongoing ties to Louisville Armory, but 

increased prices for bay rentals and annual memberships preclude us from holding 

weekly team practices and matches there. Increased rental prices are a fact of life at 

all public gun ranges in the Louisville area. $100 per hour seems to be the average 

rate, and I canõt justify ten or twelve weeks of team practice at this rate. Our Pistol 

Team must become self-sufficient when it comes to range rentals. This forces us to 

search the private sportsmenõs clubs in the area, to see if they have indoor facilities 

suitable for us. This search is currently in progress, and I will report to you when 

complete. 

 

Changing our purpose. The hard and regrettable decision is summed up in the 

difference between a public shooting range and a private club. If we move our 

competitive Pistol Team to a private club, then we have eliminated the future 

capability for the other Detachment members to join us for practice. Our pistol 

shooters who pursue the National MCL Pistol Competitions through rigorous weekly 

training sessions are mostly willing to bear the expenses of club memberships to train 

together as a team. The critical advantage of club membership is that it eliminates 

expenses for bay rentals and scheduling problems.  But, it would not be fair to ask our 

other Detachment members to bear such an expense, if they wanted to join us for 

plinking on an occasional basis. In the past we welcomed those òplinkersó with open 

arms, because we could afford to rent and control an entire bay of shooting lanes. If we 

were to keep the Pistol Team effort at Louisville Armory, our other members would 

have to pay $25 per hour in individual range fees.  The other option would be to ask 

the Detachment to budget $1200 (or more) for bay rentals at Louisville Armory. So, it 
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looks as though we must discontinue our traditional pistol shooting invitation to the 

Detachment membership. 

 

Other Resources.  In the past our Detachmentõs budget covered our costs for targets 

and National Match Entry Fees. For 2016 we are looking to our Pistol Team members 

to share in the cost of targets, besides their òroutineó expenses of club membership, 

ammunition, accessories, and gunsmith costs.  

 

More Teams and New Members.  In 2015 we trained and fielded our very first Open 

Division Team, as well as our traditional Service Division Team. In October our National 

Match scores for both teams were sent to National HQs. We have had other 

Detachment members express an interest in both these teams, and hopefully they will 

join us when the 2016 training season starts. New National rules allow Detachments to 

have multiple teams within Divisions. As an example, we could submit scores for two 

Service Teams, along with two Open Teams. Wow! Wouldnõt it be great to have twenty 

shooters! 

 

Starting the 2016 Season.  As soon as we can find a suitable place to shoot, I will call 

for all of our current Pistol Team members to inspect it, or to otherwise decide if they 

wish to accept that particular clubõs annual fees. After that decision, which should 

result in at least 5 team members accepting, we will announce the first training 

session. Hopefully this will be in March or April. 

 

As always, I greatly appreciate your input and advice. 

 

Respectfully submitted on behalf of your MCL Det 729 Pistol Team. 

 

Semper Fi, 
 
 
 

MARINES HELPING MARINES 

OK MARINES…. TIME TO DO OUR THING AGAIN!  Please read the article below 
and come to the meeting ready to help out.  If you will not be able to attend, please 
mail your contribution payable to the League at Marine Corps League Detachment 
#729, P.O. Box 991367 Louisville, Ky 40269 and mark the check “Garrett Thomas 
Fund”.  The Marine Corps Coordinating Council of Kentucky has already committed 
$1800.00 , and several other units have responded also.  Disregard the GoFund. 

REPRINTED NEWS ATRICLE: 

IRVINE, Ky. (WKYT) - The family of a young boy with cerebral palsy is working to raise money to 

buy a wheelchair accessible van for him. Four-year-old Garrett Thomas was born eight weeks 

early."I was overseas, deployed with the Marine Corps, when she found out there were going to 

be issues," said his father, Dale Thomas.. 
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Garrett was born with posterior urethral valves and failing kidneys. His mother underwent two 

different surgeries while she was pregnant with him. "I thought being pregnant with a baby they 

told me wasn't going to make it would be the hardest part of my life, it wasn't," Alison Thomas 

said. "It was bringing that baby into the world and seeing all the struggle." 

Garrett's father gave him one of his kidneys just before his second birthday.  The cerebral palsy 

that affects Garrett's body hasn't slowed his mind. His parents say he communicates ideas much 

like any other four-year-old.  "He's very smart, on a day to day basis he is very happy," Alison 

Thomas said. But he's also growing, and as he gets bigger it's going to be harder for his mother to 

lift him into their van. She already struggles putting his wheelchair into the back of their van, after 

putting him in his car seat. 

A friend of theirs started a fundraiser on GoFundMe to help the family get the money for a 

wheelchair accessible van, which insurance doesn't cover.  Alison Thomas says the process of 

converting a van can cost $26,000, not including the price of the vehicle. "We just want something 

that's going to be good for him, because I'm convinced he's going to be 150," she said. 

Dale Thomas knows about helping others, being a former active-duty Marine and currently a 

police officer with the city of Richmond, but he said he's not big on asking for help for himself. But 

he also said his pride is nothing compared to his love for his son.  "Certain things kind of put 

things in perspective for you, he is it for me," Thomas said. "I left the military and pursued other 

ventures so we could keep his care here locally, I'm a proud person but when it comes to him I'll 

pick up change if that's what it takes  The GoFundMe account is listed under "Garrett's Wheelchair 

Accessible Van." 

https://www.gofundme.com/8ftsycqc 

You can also donate to the family at Citizens Guaranty Bank in Irvine under the Garrett Thomas 

Fund. 

Citizens Guaranty Bank 

Garrett Thomas Fund 

PO Box 630  

Irvine KY 40336 

 
MARINE CORPS LEAGUE 

KENTUCKIANA DETACHMENT # 729 
P. O. Box 991367 
LOUISVILLE, KY 40269 
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Marines keep in mind that we are on Facebook. Search in google for Marine Corps League 

Detachment 729 and you’ll find links to our website and our Facebook page. 

For a more detailed Newsletter please visit our website at: 

http://www.kentuckianamarines.org/newsletters/ 
SEMPER FI! 

http://www.kentuckianamarines.org/newsletters/

